
 
Weathersfield Township Trustees  Regular Meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
 
 

 
November 10, 2015 

 

Mr. Gerberry called the meeting to order. 

Roll call:  H. Gilson Blair – present  Steven J. Gerberry – present 
   Marvin J. McBride – present  Fred R. Bobovnyk – present 
 
Correspondence/Announcements:       
 

• Swearing-In of our two new Police Officers. 
• The Trustees are pleased to announce that they have been awarded a NatureWorks 

Grant from the Ohio Department of Natural Resources (ODNR) for the construction 
of the Community Park Gazebo.  This grant along with local funds will be used to 
complete this project and we hope to begin construction on this project in the spring 
of 2016. 

• The Trustees are pleased to announce that they have been awarded an Ohio Public 
Works Commission (OPWC) Grant for the repaving of 11 Township roadways.  The 
total project amount is $138,876.00 and we hope to complete the work in the fall of 
2016. 

• Update on the Main Street Initiative and our meetings with ODOT District 4 
regarding widening of SR46 and US422. 

• The board of Trustees will be making a presentation this Friday, November 13th, 2015 
at the Good Morning Weathersfield breakfast hosted by the Regional Chamber. 

• Trustee Gil Blair will be making a presentation at the Regional Chamber meeting on 
Monday, December 7th, 2015. 

• Our Highway Department has been preparing our equipment for the 2015 – 2016 
winter season.  Our Ice Control Material (ICM) is being delivered this week. 

• The opt-out question for electric and gas aggregation that appeared on the November 
General Election Ballot was overwhelmingly supported and was passed by our voters.  
The board of Trustees will begin to move forward on negotiating pricing for these 
services. 

• The board of Trustees will be holding a hearing on Tuesday, December 15th, 2015 at 
6:30 PM to consider the adoption of a Joint Economic Development District (JEDD) 
with city of Niles.  The board of Trustees have been working on this JEDD for some 
time with the city of Niles. 

• The Trumbull County Sanitary Engineer’s (TCSE) Office had the kick-off meeting 
with the consultant for the Mineral Ridge Water District System Hydraulic 
Evaluation Project.  We hope to have the finalized report and recommendations in 
May of 2016.  

• The board of Trustees will be accepting applications from those Township residents 
who would be interested in serving a five year term as a board member on either the 
board of Zoning Appeals or the Zoning Commission.  Those interested in serving 
should submit a letter of interest by 4:30 PM on Monday, November 30th, 2015. 

 
 
 
Financial Report – Fiscal Officer Fred R. Bobovnyk: 
 

1. Monthly report was given to the Board. 
2. Drawing of warrants 
3. Minutes (1 sets) 
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Administrator’s Report – Dave Rouan  
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Cemetery Report _ Dave Rouan 
(Prepared by Melissa Ritchie) 
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Zoning Report – Zoning Inspector Melissa Ritchie 
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Police Report – Chief Michael Naples 
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Fire Report – Chief Randy Pugh 
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Attorney’s Report – Attorney Cherry Poteet 
 

 
New Business: 
 
15-164 Mr. Blair made a motion to approve the consent agenda, which includes the 

following: 
• Minutes from the Regular Meeting on October 13th, 2015 at 7:00PM. 
• Drawing warrants upon our treasury and paying township bills. 
Mr. McBride seconded the motion. 
Vote: Mr. Blair – yes Mr. McBride - yes  Mr. Gerberry – yes 

 Motion carried. 
 
15-165 Mr. McBride made a to authorize Township Administrator David Rouan to  
Renew execute, on behalf of the board of Trustees, the necessary health insurance  
Med Mutual documents to continue coverage with Medical Mutual Insurance of Ohio, 

commencing December 1, 2015 for a term of one year. 
 Mr. Blair seconded the motion. 
 Vote:  Mr. McBride -yes  Mr. Blair – yes Mr. Gerberry - yes 

Motion carried. 
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15-166 Mr. McBride made a motion to adopt the attached language as the Township’s  
“Hold model “Hold Harmless” contract language for service agreements.  When  
Harmless” negotiating service contracts, the Township will request that all contractors 

providing services to the Township agree to this or similar language.  This 
policy is adopted pursuant to a recommendation from OTARMA. 
Mr. Blair seconded the motion. 
Vote:  Mr. McBride - yes   Mr. Blair – yes  Mr. Gerberry -yes

 Motion carried. 

HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT 
"(SERVICE PROVIDER'S NAME) shall implement appropriate safeguards to 

prevent accidents or injuries to persons or properties. To the fullest extent that is 
permitted by law, (SERVICE PROVIDER'S NAME) agrees to indemnify,  defend 
and hold  harmless  Weathersfield Township, its  officials,  agents,   employees and 
volunteers and all others connected with Weathersfield Township from any and all 
actions, claims, demands, suits,    liabilities (including but not limited to statutory and 
worker's compensation law), losses, damages or expenses including attorney's fees, 
as well as all costs from death of, injuries to, theft of or damage to properties or 
persons, including third parties; growing out  of, directly or  indirectly  caused  by  
any service,   operation   or  associated   incidents   from   the actions or  omissions 
undertaken by (SERVICE PROVIDER'S NAME) or any of its agents, employees 
or subcontractors." 

15-167  Mr. Blair made a motion to authorize Fire Chief Randall Pugh to enter  
Firehouse into, on behalf of the board of Trustees, the Agreement for Application  
Software Hosting and Technology Support Services with Xerox Government Systems, 

LLC of Fairfax, Virginia.  The term of the agreement is for 5 years and will 
commence on December 1st, 2015.  The fee for the services is $1,899.00 
annually.  The purpose of this agreement is for the new Firehouse Software 
that will be utilized by the Fire Department for record keeping and state 
reporting. 
Mr. McBride seconded the motion. 

 Vote: Mr. Blair – yes Mr. McBride - yes  Mr. Gerberry – yes   
 Motion carried. 

 
15-168  Mr. Blair made a motion to adjourn the meeting. 
Adjourn Mr. McBride seconded the motion. 

Vote: Mr. McBride – yes  Mr. Blair - yes  Mr. Gerberry – yes  
  Motion carried. 
 
Next Meetings: 
  

Caucus:  Thursday, December 3rd, 2015 at 8:00 AM  
Meeting:  Tuesday, December 15th, 2015 at 7:00 PM.   

The Trustees open forum begins at 6:15 PM. 
  Special Meeting: Tuesday, December 15th, 2015 at 6:30 PM.   
 
 
             
Fred R. Bobovnyk, Fiscal Officer   Steven J. Gerberry, Chairman 
 
             
       H. Gilson Blair, Vice-Chairman 
  
            
       Marvin J. McBride, Trustee 


